
 

A quarterly newsletter produced and distributed by the Palouse Conservation Districtï   bringing 

you news and updates on conservation efforts within SE Whitman County  

Did you know that you can receive the Palouse News 

electronically right to your e-mail Inbox? 

Simply call or email our office and we will put you on 

our electronic mailing list.  You can also go to our web-

site: www.palousecd.org where you will find the Pa-

louse News filed under ñNewslettersò.   

If for any reason you want to be removed from our 

mailing list please let us know. 

Looking for a way to get involved with your local 

watershed this summer?  The Palouse Conservation 

District has the following volunteer opportunities 

available this summer: 

 -Tree and shrub planting 

 -Watering native trees and shrubs 

 -Weed control 

 -Restoration site maintenance  

Please contact Drew at 509-332-4101 or 

drews@palousecd.org to get involved.  

NRCS Announces Water Quality Conservation in  

South Fork Palouse River Watershed 

Washington State Conservationist Roylene Rides at the Door launched 

the National Water Quality Initiative on May 9th.  The U.S. 

Department of Agriculture's Natural Resources Conservation Service 

will provide funding to landowners in selected watersheds (see map) 

within the South Fork Palouse River watershed in Whitman County. 

Initiative will be to treat pollutants from agricultural operations, 

through voluntary landowner participation in conservation activities.  

Through this effort, eligible producers in the South Fork Palouse 

River watershed will invest in voluntary conservation practices to help 

provide cleaner water for their neighbors and communities. 

The NRCS, Colfax office and Palouse Conservation District will be 

accepting applications for funding consideration.  Applications must 

be received by June 15, 2012.  Please telephone PCD at 509-332-

4101 for more information.  To view a more detailed map of the 

project areas please visit our website at www.palousecd.org. 

Upcoming Volunteer Opportunities 

http://go.usa.gov/Vjl
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The Palouse Native Plant Walk will soon have a new entry sign and two new interpretive signs.  These signs 

have been designed to inform people about the project and the importance of native plants and riparian buffers 

for stream bank stabilization, enhanced water quality, and wildlife habitat.  We are currently working with stu-

dents at Garfield-Palouse High School to design and construct a kiosk that will house the new entry sign and 

provide information on the park.  We hope that you will take some time this spring to enjoy a stroll through the 

Palouse Native Plant Walk or  rest on one of the benches along the North Fork of the Palouse River. 

 

Palouse Native Plant Walk 

Sign designed by Carrie Kyser  

 

Storm Drain Marking Project Update 

The Palouse Conservation District partnered with Pullman Storm Water Services and WSU Center for Civic 

Engagement students to implement a storm drain marking project to inform citizens that materials dumped in 

storm drains goes untreated into our local waterways.    As you travel around Pullman and Garfield, keep your 

eyes open for marked storm drains!  
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USDA AFRI Grant to Research  
Processing and Marketing Strategies  

for Livestock Producers 

The University of Idaho received a USDA Agriculture and Food Research Initiative (AFRI) grant to research 

processing and marketing strategies for livestock producers in Eastern Washington and North Idaho.  The goal 

of the project, Developing Strategies to Increase Prosperity for Small Farms through Sustainable Livestock 

Production, Processing and Marketing, is to find ways to increase revenues for small and medium-sized 

livestock producers, while maximizing economic benefits to local rural economies. 

USDA funded this project because many local producers are interested in different production, processing and 

marketing options.  We have put together a team at the University of Idaho to look into a number of these 

strategies. How many local producers are interested in USDA-inspected local processing?  How many head of 

livestock would potentially be processed?  How many producers are interested in a cooperative marketing 

model? Weôll be working towards answering these questions and others to build a foundation for determining 

the costs and benefits of various strategies.  

To make this project work, we need the ongoing participation of livestock producers committed to keeping the 

processing, distribution, and sale of their livestock local.  Livestock producers who are committed to this goal 

can help guide the project beyond the research stage. The first step is to determine the potential supply for var-

ious local processing options. We would like to invite you to attend one of our upcoming  meetings for local 

livestock producers who would like to be involved as the project moves beyond the research stage.  These 

meetings will provide an opportunity for livestock producers to network and share basic information such as 

the types and number of animals they would like to commit to a local processing and marketing model. 

Upcoming meetings include a meeting at the Cottonwood Community Hall at 506 King St. in Cottonwood, ID 

on May 30, 2012 at 5:00.  We will also have a meeting in Coeur dôAlene, ID in June (exact date to be an-

nounced soon).  If you cannot make any of these meetings, but are interested in being involved in the future, 

please complete the short survey at https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/LivestockSupply or please contact 

Darin Saul at dsaul@uidaho.edu or 208-885-6034.  These meeting will also serve as a venue for us to share 

our preliminary results regarding local consumer demand for local livestock products and estimates of benefits 

and risks associated with different processing and marketing strategies.   

 

To learn more about the project, or join our email distribution list, please go to http://uidaho.edu/

livestockproject. 

 

Thanks for your time, and if you have any questions, please get in touch! 

 

Darin Saul 

 
Office of Community Partnerships 

University of Idaho 
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Burning Issues: tŜǊƳƛǘ CŜŜǎ ǘƻ /ƘŀƴƎŜ  
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Regional Envirothon Competition 

The Regional Envirothon competition was held at Klemgard County Park on Tuesday, April 24th, 2012.  Dur-

ing the competition, students visited seven ñin-the-fieldò test stations (forestry, wildlife, soils, water quality, 

current environmental issue, presentation prep, and team presentation), staffed by career professionals, where 

written, oral, and hands-on problem solving was required along with formulating a strategy for increasing 

public awareness.  The Garfield-Palouse High School team that placed first at the Regional Envirothon com-

petition will continue on to the Washington State Envirothon event which will take place May 30-31, 2012, at 

the Lake Wenatchee YMCA Camp, Leavenworth, WA.  The winning team from the Washington State Event 

will have the chance to compete at the Canon North American Contest to be held July 22-28, 2012, at Sus-

quehanna University, Selinsgrove, Pennsylvania. 

Envirothon is North America's largest high school environmental education competition. Envirothon is a 

great opportunity for students to compete in a team setting, meet people who work in natural resource-related 

careers, and have a good time while learning more about natural resource topics! The Regional Envirothon 

competition is open to teams of 9th-12th graders from Whitman County and surrounding areas.  Please con-

tact Jennifer at jenniferpcd@palousecd.org if you are interested in fielding a team next year.     

Find out more about Envirothon at: www.envirothon.org. 

A team examines tree leaves and 

cones at the forestry station. 

Regional Envirothon 1st place team 

Garfield-Palouse H.S. Team #1  

Team advisors:                                            

Buddy Carter and George Landle 

Team members:                                 

Heidi Jamison, Missy Johnson, Sarah 

Bofenkamp, Addy Hamilton,            

and Emma Akin 

**PLEASE NOTE**  
 

Our office can only accept checks and/or  exact cash  
for ALL  transactions  

including Burn Permits   

Students identify wildlife props at the 

wildlife station. 


